Letters from B Roezl to Frederik Sander
 

255 Roezl to Sander




Prague, 9th February 1881

My dear Mr. Sander,

I don’t know the name of the palm tree, which Pehagel sent you under the name of Choco. I have no reference point, don’t know which region it comes from etc. But I assume it is from a region between Orizaba and Tehuncan where they grow in the mountains at altitudes of 8 – 9000 ft. I would say they are either Thrinax or Copernicia…

The Mexicans use the leaves to make Petate, which are rugs for packing crates. The natives use them for sleeping on; this is the main piece of furniture for the natives. 

I was unable to find ripe seed because the people cut off the young growths and therefore there is little seed. This palm grows among Agaves, Dasylirion, Berberis, Yucca and Cacti but on the highest peaks of the mountains. It will be a plant that will be able to over winter outdoors in Southern Europe.

$478 remained for Edward. Handau has sent money to the young Elliott in California, although he does not need it, having $50 per month and he received $100 for the birds. But Handau is competing with Klaboch.

I shall write to Seidl these days to collect Cattleya mossiae (?) in Cumana. I don’t understand why he is travelling via Para, why not go direct via St. Thomas and Trinidad.

A few days I received a letter from D. Messange from Liege asking what I know about Cattleya labiata. So I wrote back telling him that they really flower in … and that they come from the interior of Brazil. He will probably come to London for the Cattleya auction. Yesterday when I looked at the pseudobulbs, I noticed straight away that this was the old Catt. labiata according to the soft green round bulbs. Then it becomes easy to understand that Maracaibo had a strong connection with Europe for the coffee and cocoa trade. There are bound to be many varieties, just as in the mossiae. I also believe that the Cumana variety will be different and not yet imported.

….

It must be wonderful to receive so many orchids. I don’t know of anyone who has received such quantities. I hope you will be able to carry on the business after these 10 years.

With kind regards,

B Roezl

Translated by: Maren Talbot
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